SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT'S CHURCH, BURTON FLEMING

Dogan Ackham

	3	mani	Morning worship	Roger Asknam	
	3^{rd}	3pm	Harvest Holy Communion at FORDON		
				Rev Barbara	
	10^{th}	11am	Holy Communion	Rev Barbara	
	17^{th}		No Service		
	24^{th}	11am	Benefice Service on Zoom		
	31 ^{s†}	10am	Service for All Saints at WOLD NEWTON		
				Rev Barbara	

Manning Warshin

Please obtain the link for the Benefice service from Pat Harvey

ADVANCE NOTICE

Service for Remembrance Sunday, 10.55am at the War Memorial for laying of the wreath and crosses, followed by a short service in church.

A NOTE FROM REV BARBARA

Dear Friends,

The Autumn Equinox is now with us, which means shorter days and longer nights (don't forget to turn your clocks back on the 31^{st}), chillier mornings and cold evenings. Sounds a bit dull doesn't it, but it isn't. In fact, it's a lovely time of the year. Put on a thick sweater, boots, hat etc. and set off for a super walk around the area. It's amazing what you see: the landscape is different, the colours are different and all this is while new life is developing in the fields, the hedgerows and our gardens.

We are so fortunate to live in this part of the world, especially when I have seen the news on TV with volcanoes erupting, forest fires, floods, tsunamis, the list goes on. Thank goodness there are agencies that will help and do what they can to assist and alleviate those desperate folks who are left with nothing.

So I ask you, when you are out and about, think about those in other countries, whose lives will never be the same and help in some small way. A monetary gift to an agency, a letter of support, a prayer. Our Lord taught us to 'Love one another' and there is always something we can do, however small. On your next walk, yes, walk, don't take the car, walk and see and appreciate our beautiful countryside and be thankful for it all.

With love

Revd Barbara

BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

Apology

Apologies for an error in last month's newsletter, please note that the winner of all three categories in the UNDER 11's Sunflower competition was Ellie Davison (not Dawson).

Mobile Library

The mobile library visits the village once a month and can be found on Front Street, near the Post Office.

This is an excellent service run by East Riding Libraries.

In addition to the large selection of books stocked in the mobile library, books can also be renewed and reserved online.

The mobile library also stocks free COVID-19 tests.

The next date is Wednesday 13th October 1-1.20pm

www.eastridinglibraries.co.uk

Bin Collections

As you are aware, bin days have recently changed. October's bin collections will be:

Green - Tues 12th and 26th October

Brown - Fri 1st, 15th and 29th October &

Blue - Tues 5th and 19th October

Items for publication in the October issue should reach me by 25/10/21

Contact Carly and Rob Webb

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS - OCTOBER 2021

The hall is now open for all activities, legal restrictions will no longer apply, however government guidance on Covid safe measures will continue to be observed. This is because the Government is now stressing the need for people to "make informed decisions and act carefully and proportionately to manage risk to themselves and others" and maintaining well-ventilated spaces, and voluntary social distancing, we shall also continue to have a QR poster up, Hand Sanitising stations, choice on face coverings, and more frequent cleaning.

The monthly LOTTERY has increased substantially again this month and whilst it has been our only income we are so pleased for your support. We now have 142 numbers in the bag the highest since it was started approximately 30 years ago.

September 2021 LOTTERY WINNERS

1 st Prize	Ruth Fenton	£25
2 nd Prize	Mrs C Barmby	£15
3 rd Prize	M Nicholson	£10
4 th Prize	Gill Pike	£5



BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT - HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL.

For a contribution of £1.00 per month, you will be supporting your village hall which is your community centre and used as a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half-yearly or yearly; the profits from this pay mainly for the INSURANCE of the hall and other expenses. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office.

We have 6 collectors so please ring me if you would like to be added to the list.

You can also pay BACS, Cash or Cheque.

Account Name: BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL

Sort Code: 20-75-92 Account No: 60231185

Contact: Kate Mercer on 470556 if you are partaking for the first time

for a personal number(s).

Please can you ensure to keep your hedgehog food stations, in and around the village running with plenty of water and food to ensure our hedgehogs have plenty to eat and drink at this busy time of year prior to hibernation.

Hedgehog favourites:

- Dried kitten biscuits- No fish flavour (Kitten is easier for hoglets)
- Spikes semi moist hedgehog food
- Wet cat food in jelly No fish flavour please
- Dried mealworms in very small amounts

Thanking you in advance

Ali Blyth



THE BODY SHOP AT HOME

Individual orders

Lovely gifts, plenty in stock or orders taken Order your SPECIAL advent calendars NOW! KATE MERCER

01262 470556/07860 478867 kathleenmercer@btopenworld.com 10% discount on selected items

Do you see irresponsible dog owners walk on after their dog has fouled?

Stop them damaging your reputation and report them to us in confidence:

Dog Warden Service (01482) 396301

Where possible please tell us:

- Location of fouling
- Time and date of the fouling
- Name and address of dog owner
- Description of the dog

To request removal of dog faeces on the street please call (01482) 393939



RUDSTON RASCAL'S PLAYGROUP

The Playgroup is now up and running every Thursday morning 10-11.30am at Rudston Village Hall.

Everyone welcome, £1 per child.



BURTON FLEMING HEDGEHOG NEWS



Thumper, from Burton Fleming, will be released in the next few days.

ADVICE ON WHAT TO DO WITH A HEDGEHOG IN NEED OF HELP

As well as providing access to roam, here are some other things to do to help hedgehogs:

- Before using a strimmer, make sure the area to cut is clear.
- For a couple of days after applying wood preservative at ground level, protect your work from hedgehogs who like to lick it! It makes them very poorly.
- Stop or reduce the amount of pesticides and poisons used.
- Move piles of rubbish to a new site before burning them.
- Ensure netting is kept at a safe height.
- Check compost heaps before digging a fork in.
- Cover drains and deep holes.
- Ensure there is an easy route out of ponds and pools.

A hedgehog lying in the sun, wobbling as it walks or with flies around it needs help. Use a gardening glove to collect it up, bring it indoors in a cardboard box and cover with an old fleece or towel.

Call Ali 0773 405 3699, Jo 0771 755 2624 or Debbie & Ben 0779 147 3576 for assistance.

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS - OCTOBER 2021

What's on?

COFFEE MORNINGS/CHAIREROBICS/INDOOR BOWLS - Happy Days are Here Again!!!!!!!

The calendar is filling up again and we hope you will give your full support to the activities ahead:

OCTOBER 2021

MONDAYS - CHAIREROBICS 1-2pm

£4.00 including refreshments

WEDNESDAYS - INDOOR BOWLS 2-4pm

SATURDAY 9th - COFFEE MORNING 10-11.30am Bacon sandwiches/cakes etc.

18th October - 31st October FARMER ED'S PUMPKIN PATCH

Buy your pumpkins from Monday 18th October

Sat $23^{rd}/Sun\ 24^{th}$ - Afternoon tea at Village Hall 2-4pm Sat $30^{th}/Sun\ 31^{st}$ - Afternoon tea at Village Hall 2-4pm

THE QUEEN'S JUBILEE, JUNE 2022, will take the form of a 4 day display of historical, interesting Village artefacts and photos. Tea, coffee and refreshments will be served. We would ask you to put aside any interesting memorabilia you may have for the occasion.

We are taking bookings for 2021/22; please don't hesitate to contact us. HIRE Rates: £10.00ph for residents/£12ph for non residents/£15ph for business etc. and weddings by negotiation.

Please note we have increased our hire rates, but all those existing bookings including clubs will remain at the existing rate until the next AGM, June 2022.

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Polite Notice re. parking around the village

The Parish Council have received several complaints from concerned residents about inconsiderate parking around the village. There are two main areas of concern - around the crossroads and Wold Newton Road. If you have to park near to the crossroads in the village, please try to park as far away as possible from the junction so that road users can see when pulling out.

If your driveway extends across the footpath, please pull your car up the drive so that pedestrians do not have to walk around and onto the road when out walking.

Thank you!

Reminder to cut back hedges and trees to avoid causing obstructions

Please remember to trim your own private hedges and trees which overhang paths and roads to prevent them causing an obstruction.

Overgrown hedges and trees can be a nuisance and a danger to others.

Cemetery Extension Update

Following the resolution to proceed with the application, the draft application was approved for submission at the Parish Council meeting September. This application has now been submitted

Suggestions for Road Safety Signage

At the recent Parish Council meeting, it was suggested that it may be time for the road safety signs in and around the village to be reviewed as the dynamics of the village have changed somewhat over the years. We are already aware that there could do to be additional pedestrian warning signs on Hunmanby Road, and possibly Wold Newton Road, as well as signs warning of horses on the road. If you have any further suggestions, please contact the Clerk with these. The Parish Council will then discuss further with FRYC in due course

Next Parish Council Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on November 9th 2021 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

ERYC Communication Consultation

East Riding of Yorkshire Council is currently undertaking a consultation to understand how East Riding customers, residents and businesses contact it and how easy they have found it to do so.

The consultation runs until Friday, 15 October 2021 and will provide customers the opportunity to outline their needs and experiences in contacting the council, whether this has been face-to-face, by telephone, or online.

The questions are structured around how confident people are going online, and for what purpose, to provide an understanding of their appetite for engaging with the council digitally.

The consultation questionnaire is available on the council's website and customers can also request a paper copy, which they can pick up from one of the council's customer service centres or libraries throughout the region.

Paper copies of it can also be requested by calling (01482) 393939. To access the consultation online, please visit https://eryc.link/contact In addition, approximately 9,000 postcards have been sent to households in areas where there is known to be a low percentage of superfast broadband access, as well as low rates of digital responses to the recent census and other online surveys.

The postcards include an invitation to complete the survey online or to request a paper copy to be sent.

Adverts are always welcome for any local village news/ activities/groups or businesses to go in the newsletter. No matter how small your business or advert! Please get in touch to find out more.

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com



If anyone is interested in sponsoring the newsletter for one month at a cost of £28 please contact Jennifer Hobson

Tel: 07542874957

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours: Tel: 07542874957

Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk